
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES  AUGUST 8, 2022  ALL MEMBERS PRESENT 

 

Motion to approve minutes from 7/25/2022, Kevin Nigh, 2nd Chris Ross, vote 3/0 

 

Walker Tyner Ditch: Dave Klene with Waste Management is requesting to re-locate the opened Walker Tyner Ditch 

that runs in the center of one of their properties to the RR tracks and then runs parallel with the tracks and empties in 

the Big Blue River.  We are requesting to move this ditch 200 feet to the east and cover in the ditch.  There are 

currently 6 outlets on the West side of the ditch and if there are more, they will move them also, there are no outlets 

on the East side that they know of, but if there are they will move them also.  They will be 25 feet away from the 

property line.  Nigh and Parker advised Dave has invited them up to look at the project and they don’t see any problems 

with the work if anything it will benefit the ditch to be worked on.  Motion to approve the change of the Walker Tyner 

Ditch was made by Nigh, seconded by Parker, approved 2-0-1(Ross).  Taylor asked Dave Klene for a new drawing of 

the Ditch when they are finished. 

 

Clendenning Ditch: Taylor advised he went out there last week and there has been no work done on it.  He has been 

trying to get a hold of someone to find out when the work will be complete.  Taylor advised he will keep trying. Parker 

advised he had been contacted by Mark Stephenson and he would like a copy of the Ditch Cleaning Contract.  Taylor 

was sure if they had a contract and Nigh advised he didn’t think there was one, but he would look downstairs and ask 

Norma. 

 

Meiks Drain: Parker advised he drove up to look at Meeks Drain over the weekend and everything is looking good, 

the grass is growing.  Taylor advised Mr. Hill still isn’t happy about this, he was one of the original complaints.  

Taylor, he advised he stopped by on Thursday, but no one was home, and he left a card asking for them to call. 

 

Adjourn Ross/Nigh 3-0 

 

 


